
Premier Players New Ruling - 2022 for 2023 
The committee has decided that we are not going 
to have a Premier Grade in 2023.  Teams in 2023 
will only be able to register 3 players per team 
from the 2022 Premier teams into PremA and A 
grades in 2023.  For clarity, this is not 3 2022 
premier players on court per team,  this is only 3 x 
2022 Premier players registered per team.  The 
committee is hoping that adding Prem players to 
our other teams will firstly, make the competition 
a lot more competitive, but more importantly, 
help rebuild our teams so we can once again have 
a Premier grade. As you are seeing this email from 
your individual Club/Team point of view, please 
understand our role as your committee is to 
ensure we continue to keep our competition 
robust, fair, and enjoyable for all our teams, from 
our pēpi to us in seniors, this ruling, we feel is in 
the best interest of our Whakatāne Netball 
Competition. 
We urge you to check if you have any players that 
were in any of the four Prem teams from 2022 
below, that you only have 3 registered with your 
team. If you have four, someone needs to go into 
another team: 

Poroporo Rewatu; Hashtag; Opotiki Sports 
Prem; Trident HS Prem 1. 
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